MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

Type of Legislation:   
Resolution

Title:
Resolution denouncing the Food and Drug Administration’s decision not to allow over-the-counter sale of emergency contraception. 
Sponsor:
By Council Member Gioia
Reasons for Support:


On May 6, 2004, the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) rejected an application to make Plan B, a brand of emergency contraception, available for over-the-counter sale. Emergency contraception reduces a woman’s risk of pregnancy by up to 89 percent if taken within 72 hours of unprotected intercourse.  However, there are several barriers to accessing emergency contraception within the 72-hour time constraint, including a physician’s limited office hours, inconvenient locations of doctors’ offices and the refusal of some providers to dispense such medication due to religious objections.  Given these obstacles, it is essential that emergency contraception be available for over-the-counter sale.

